
   

     

 

 

   

    
   

     
   

   

     
    
    
    
   

    
    
    
   

    
   

     
    
   

Agenda Item: 7c 
Meeting Date: 11/1/19 

RESPIRATORY CARE BOARD 
OF CALIFORNIA 

Public protection is our highest priority. 

Item: Proposed Regulatory Language Update:  Amend Disciplinary Guidelines, 
Substantial Relationship Criteria (for Licensees), Rehabilitation Criteria (for 
Licensees), Driving Record, and Handling of Military Applications; Add 
Substantial Relationship Criteria for Applicants and Rehabilitation Criteria for 
Applicants (AB 2138); Repeal Sponsored Events Provisions 

Background: In accordance with the Board’s Strategic Plan 2017-2021 and the passage 
of AB 2138 (statutes of 2018), the Proposed Regulatory Language was 
presented to the Board for approval at its March 1, 2019 meeting to pursue 
promulgating regulatory amendments.  Following approval of the language 
on March 1, 2019, the Department of Consumer Afairs Legal Ofce 
suggested additional revisions related to the implementation of the AB 
2138 provisions which were re-presented to the Board, and subsequently 
approved at its June 7, 2019 teleconference meeting.  

Update since June 7, 2019 Meeting:  

6/25: Submitted new rulemaking package to DCA Regulations Coordinator. 

7/15: Received and responded to an inquiry regarding economic/fscal impact 
from the Budget Ofce. 

8/29: Received a request for additional minor edits from DCA Regulations 
Coordinator. 

9/3: Returned revised documents to DCA Regulations Coordinator. 

9/6: Received a call from the Legal Ofce indicating the Budget Ofce had 
requested consideration to address the various components in the current 
package into separate regulatory packages.  Due to the signifcant staf 
resources already expended on this project (from February - present), the 
request was declined. 

9/27: Received an email from the Budget Ofce asking if we had been contacted 
by the Legal Ofce with the request to break up the regulatory package.  
Indicated we spoke with Legal on 9/6 and decided to maintain the package 
as is.  

10/9: Monthly update from DCA Regulations Coordinator indicates the regulatory 
package remains with the Budget Ofce for review.  

Note: Once the package is approved by the Budget Ofce, it will need to be 
reviewed/approved by the Director’s Ofce then sent to Agency for review/ 
approval before the ofcial rulemaking process can begin. 


